[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]

From The Office Coffee Pot to a Fantasy Sports Giant

  Somewhere around the middle part of July, 1994 a trio of friends happen to meet in the kitchen area of their workplace. The three pals, all huge sports fans, would always talk sports if they had a few minutes of time for a discussion. On this day the topic was about NFL training camps opening in just a little over a week, and of course opinions of who would be the favorite to hoist the championship trophy at the end of season. For the record, all three agreed it would be the Cowboys, and it was.
  At some point during the coffee pot conversation the idea of starting a small fantasy football league among people in the office was brought up. Was it too late in the year to start thinking about this? What would the rules be for such a league? These were questions left hanging in the air as the guys returned to work.
  After more discussions later that day, and gathering interest around the office an 8-team league was set for the 1994 season. Only six people in the office were interested, so in order to start with eight teams to make things easier the additional two people had to come from friends of friends. The bottom line to this story is that Middle Tennessee Fantasy Sports was about to be born. 
  A rulebook was agreed upon among the group, borrowed from other leagues a few people had heard of, and game statistics were compiled in an Excel spreadsheet each week. The input was by hand via official stats from the USA Today newspaper. Things were much different back in the Nineties. After all was said and done the first fantasy football season was a great success. Other people had already expressed interest in joining our group for the next season. The 1994 season is the only season of play with just eight participants. The league doubled in size for the 1995 season to our current two conferences, sixteen team formats.
  Though the real idea of Middle Tennessee Fantasy Sports was probably formulated by that 8-team football league, baseball was actually the first sport played in what is now the MTFS as we know it. A few of the football participants in the first league were actually competing in a fantasy baseball league as the football league idea was being discussed. Being the avid sports fans they were the allure of taking that same competitive fire over to football was just too much to pass up.
  Ten team owners participated in the first two seasons of fantasy baseball, and it was a blast to all who played. The league had one major problem in those early years though, and it caused some hard consequences.
  Picture this: Each team had a 25 man roster, and there were ten teams in the league. That would be 250 total players that would accumulate statistics that had to be compiled each week. The key word in that sentence is compiled. All game statistics at that point in time were compiled by hand. Just like the Excel spreadsheet was used for our football leagues, so too was it used for baseball. The problem with baseball is there is so much more input, and it was very time consuming. If you take a look at the MTBL Wall on the MTFS website page, MTFS Champions, you will notice that after the 1995 season fantasy baseball in the MTFS shut down, and didn’t resurface until 2003. The reason was simple. It took a couple of days at least to compile all the statistics needed each week, and we couldn’t manage that much time every week. After a seven year hiatus the Middle Tennessee Baseball League returned in 2003.
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The Organization Takes Shape

  From 1996 until 2003 the only competitive fantasy sport league played in what we now call Middle Tennessee Fantasy Sports was the MTFFL. In the 1995 season the league officially became known as the Middle Tennessee Fantasy Football League and grew to two 8-team conferences. Within our group of sixteen team owners we had participants from many counties in the Middle Tennessee area, thus the name of the league that is, and always will be the cornerstone of our organization. The MTFFL will always be the apex of all fantasy sports leagues played as a part of Middle Tennessee Fantasy Sports. It has been referred to as “The Mother-Ship” of our organization, and that term fits perfectly in how it should be perceived by those who participate in any of our fantasy football leagues. 
  The turn of the century brought about change for our group, and growth was starting to take shape. In 2001 ideas began to be brought up by those who had played fantasy football together for seven years, and the concept of Middle Tennessee Fantasy Sports as an organization was put into play. The MTFS had become an official organization by the 2002 fantasy football season, and had moved the MTFFL onto CBS Sportsline. No more Excel spreadsheets for statistics and game scoring updates. I guess you could say the MTFS entered into modern day at that point.
  The first three people of what we now know as the MTFS Executive Committee and Board of Directors were appointed in 2002. Kevin Andrews, Kent Morgan, and Jim Perko will forever be known as the “First 3” when discussing the leaders of Middle Tennessee Fantasy Sports, and those who helped to form what the organization has become today. The three played in that first baseball league, the first football league, and they still play today
  In 2003 baseball returned as an official MTFS fantasy sport. The MTBL is the second longest running league in the organization, and also resides on CBS Sportsline. The 2003 season would mark the first season of play for the two 8-team conferences for fantasy baseball. The same year that baseball returned to play the MTBA, or Middle Tennessee Basketball Association was created and began play as the third fantasy sports league for the organization. 
  Also, during that 2003 fantasy sports season it became evident that Middle Tennessee Fantasy Sports was in the infancy stages of exponential growth. Our waiting list for football was starting to grow, and the ideas began to float about the formation of another fantasy football league. Discussions about another new league were on the agenda as the 2004 sports season began. Tracy Tomlin was appointed to the Board of Directors as the fourth member, and further expansion talks began for other sports leagues. The concept of adding sports challenges to our fantasy sports menu came into the mix as well. 
  As questions and ideas began to formulate in everyone’s mind a pressing need was to have more people helping to make this organization run as it should. The Board of Directors would have to grow in size if the MTFS was going to run appropriately and efficiently. Four more members of the MTFS were appointed to the Board of Directors in early 2005. Those members were Mark Fournier, Paul Tate, Keith Andrews, and Kelly Andrews.
The Middle Tennessee Fantasy Sports ship was sitting on the launch pad, and ready for takeoff!
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Onward and Upward

  The 2005 fantasy sports year was groundbreaking for Middle Tennessee Fantasy Sports in many ways. The expansion talk for adding MTFFL2 became a reality when football came around in the fall of ’05, and the league filled up right away. It was at that point in time that those of us who helped to form this organization knew there was a monster being created, and there was nothing we could do to prevent it. 
  A league formed as a sister sort of league in 2002, the Williamson County Fantasy Football League officially applied for membership as part of Middle Tennessee Fantasy Sports in late 2005. The application was accepted and the WCFFL became the third fantasy football league of the MTFS on January 1st, 2006. The MTFS helped form this league with Tracy Tomlin in 2002 and it ran on its own for the first four seasons of play. All WCFFL rules stayed the same as part of negotiations to join the MTFS. The WCFFL is still the only fantasy sports league in the organization that conducts a blind draw for draft order every season. Official records started accumulating as a part of the MTFS when the league joined as an official member in 2006.
  Official MTFS sports challenges began in 2005 with our first March Madness Bracket Challenge. More challenges would be added in coming years. The College Bowl Challenge began the next year in 2006.
  With the WCFFL set to begin play in 2006, and another sports challenge beginning as well, the organization was again looking to expand its Board of Directors. Three new members were asked to join, and all accepted the appointment. Reid Beard, Rob Garland, and Robert Bonham became the newest members of the BoD.
  The concept of appointing league presidents to each fantasy league was brought up and approved by the BoD at the end of 2006. This was very much needed, and went into effect in the 2007 season. The BoD also discussed the possibility of venturing out into other fantasy sports areas in 2007 as the “monster” continued to take shape. Two new sports entered into the discussion. Fantasy hockey and fantasy racing ideas were brought to the table by the Board, and after much deliberation the thought was to look at the formulation of both leagues. Hockey and racing became the fourth and fifth fantasy sports to be played in the organization in 2007.
  In 2008, three new members were added to the Board of Directors. John Wiseman, Kirk Jennings, and Scott Russom joined the MTFS governing body. Three othera would join the BoD in 2009 when R.L. Hesson, Kenny Norris and Jerry Vincent were asked to become members, and Scott Moore joined the group in 2010.
  In 2009 there were many inquiries about spots in all of our fantasy sports leagues, and that was the time when the Board of Directors simply decided to not fight the growth and popularity of our organization. We would simply allow the monster to grow, and even feed and nurture it as it grew in some ways. Fantasy golf played one season in 2009, and could resurface again at some point. We knew other football leagues would be created because the popularity of our football leagues was openly evident. The waiting list for football spots was off the charts, and college fantasy football leagues were now being discussed. What else might the future hold for the MTFS?
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Into the Future

 The modern day MTFS now has six fantasy football leagues with the Davidson County Fantasy Football League scheduled to begin play in 2013. The DCFFL will be the first keeper league for fantasy football in our organization. The reason some of our football leagues have a county name associated with them is because of the origin of our organization. As the founder of the group, and having grown up in the middle Tennessee area it seemed appropriate to use the counties that many of our members have also grown up in, or live in now. Though we have grown into many states now, our roots will always be in this area. 
  The other two football leagues in the MTFS are the MCFFL (2009), Maury County, and the RCFFL (2011), Rutherford County. We now have three college fantasy football leagues as well, CFL, CFL2 and CFL3.
  Fantasy baseball has added MTBL2 (2011) as a keeper baseball league and we offer six sports challenges, including NFL Pick em, college pick em, and an NFL Survivor pool. 

  Since we began play way back in 1994 Middle Tennessee Fantasy Sports has had somewhere between 350 and 400 participants in all sports and challenges. At present there are over 100 active members in either a sports challenge or a fantasy sports league. The organization has appointed an organizational Executive Committee as the highest arm of the Board of Directors to ease the growth pains associated with what we’ve evolved into present day. Eleven members make up the MTFS Executive Committee, and another eight members serve on the Board. League presidents are also in place in every sports league played.
  
  What does the future hold for Middle Tennessee Fantasy Sports? Though a definitive answer cannot be given it is safe to say there are no boundaries anymore. The possibility of potential Dynasty sports leagues surfacing in the future is real. Growth simply can’t be stymied if an organization is to be successful, as long as those in charge of making things run properly understand that concept. Middle Tennessee Fantasy Sports and its leaders do understand that. Sponsors are now a part of our organization, and more will be added in the not too distant future. That was bound to happen with how we’ve grown over the years. 
  Middle Tennessee Fantasy Sports now has 10 fantasy sports leagues, multiplying that by 2 means there are 20 conferences of 8 teams each. Fantasy sports teams playing every year as part of the MTFS total 160. That’s a far cry from that first little eight team fantasy football league that was given a trial run by three buddies, and a few close friends.
The future does look bright for Middle Tennessee Fantasy Sports as a vibrant organization. As Paul Harvey would say, “Stay tuned for the rest of the story!”
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